

39 Victoria Street London SW1H 0EU

020 7210 4850

Cllr Arash Fatemian
Chair, Oxfordshire JHOSC
County Hall
New Road
Oxford
OX1 1ND

Dear Arnel,

1st July 2019

Referral of the decision to name a preferred bidder and award the contract for PET CT scanning services in Oxfordshire

I am writing in response to your letter of 10th June regarding your concerns about PET CT scanning services in Oxfordshire.

As stated in my previous letter of 5th June, I do not consider this to be a valid referral under the Regulations, partly because discussions are ongoing regarding partnership arrangements between Oxford University Hospitals (OUH), NHS England and InHealth.

I have urged all parties to pursue an agreement on this matter at pace. I have been informed that discussions continue between OUH, NHS England and InHealth. I have continued to discuss this issue with Parliamentary colleagues and NHS England, and have reiterated my encouragement for all parties to work for a resolution.

I understand that OUH, NHS England and InHealth will be providing a formal update on their discussions shortly.

Your sincerely,

SEEMA KENNEDY

Leen Kernedy